
NOTICE OF FILING AND PENDENCY OF
PETITION TO VACATE PORTER LANE, A PUBLIC WAY

IN THE TOWN OF GENEVA, INDIANA

To The Citizens of the Town of Geneva, Indiana and all Other Persons 
Concerned:

Notice is hereby given that Biggs, Inc. has filed with the Common Council 
of the Town of Geneva, Indiana, and the same is now pending before said 
legislative body, its petition for the vacation of Porter Lane, being a public 
way in the Town of Geneva, Indiana.

The petitioner is the owner of real estate that abuts the street proposed to 
be vacated.  Other individuals may be owners of a number of tracts of real 
estate abutting some of the areas to be vacated.  Said Petition sets forth 
that said street is not of public utility and benefit and not necessary to the 
growth of the Town of Geneva, that vacation of said public way will not leave 
any owner of real estate within the Town of Geneva without access to lands 
by means of public way, and will not cut off the public access to any church, 
school or other public building or place.

The Common Council of the Town of Geneva shall hold a hearing on said 
petition on February 14, 2023, at 6:30 o’clock P.M. at Town Hall, Geneva, 
Indiana during a regular meeting of the Common Council of the Town of 
Geneva, Indiana, at which time the petition will be heard and determined 
by the legislative body of the Town of Geneva, Indiana.  At the hearing, any 
person aggrieved by the proposed vacation may object to it as provided by 
I.C. 36-7-3-13.

	 Agnes A. Schoch, President
	 Common Council of the Town of Geneva, Indiana
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